October 2023

CREATING MINISTRY VIDEOS THAT INSPIRE

Dear Friends,

We hope that you are enjoying this change in season with the cooler temperatures. It
seems like the summer flew by. The beginning of the summer was not as busy as usual on
the traveling side, but it was still busy as the Lord provided and opened the door for us to
do a pretty big home improvement project here at home. We want the Lord to fill our
schedule, but it just seemed as though the Lord knew we needed a block of time to

complete the project.

Originally we had planned to edit the video for the school in Iraq over the summer, however
we were asked to put off editing that video until some additional plans are put in place for
the school. We have received the green light to start working on the video and hope

to begin working on that in the coming weeks.

August and September both had a very busy schedule. During the month of August we
traveled to North Carolina where we were able to film a short video for Ambassador Baptist
College as well as a deputation video for the Windnagle family going to South Korea. Often
we don't share this style of video since we are using a large majority of pictures and
footage from the missionary rather than footage we captured ourselves. However, we do



want to share this video with you since it is representative of many missions videos the
Lord allows us to make. We want to help lift the load for each missionary we can help, but
we continue to pray that the Lord would allow us more opportunities to go to the mission

field to make these videos.
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ARMED FORCES BAPTIST MISSIONS

Left: Filming missionary Jason Windnagle in our makeshift studio at Emmanuel
Baptist Church

Right: Here's a picture that was taken at 10:57pm after an extremely long day with
two video shoots. The kids were so excited to help, and daddy and mommy were
excited to get them to bed.




Shortly after our trip to NC, we also travelled to Groton, MA to present our ministry. Earlier
in the year, God allowed me to connect online with Pastor Aaron in an amazing way; we
were grateful for the opportunity to meet him in person and present our work at First
Baptist Church.

Our family with the McCarthy Family

September was a whirlwind as we assisted evangelist Chris Miller with another Hope for
America Areawide Crusade here in Pennsylvania. This was the second crusade in this
area, and the Lord did so many special things. These crusades take at least 3 weeks as
we help to prepare for the crusade, participate in the crusade itself and then edit videos
after the crusade. We are grateful for the opportunity to be involved and to see God work in
lives. Many people were saved, and many more made decisions for Christ.
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One of the highlights of the crusade was the first responder night. We were honored
that approximately 50 first responders came to the service. Many of them were
unsaved, and that night one young first responder accepted Christ.




Another highlight was the special outreach night where Evangelist David Corn
preformed 3 illusion shows and then shared the gospel at the end of each show. We
had a combined attendance of nearly 2,000 people!

Recently we spent several days at Martinsville Baptist Tabernacle and Christian School.
One of the purposes of this trip was to produce a music video with some of the students
from the school. We worked with 19 girls at a beautiful location to record the song "It Is
Well" by Wren Watson. The girls did great singing through the song at least 14 times as we
captured all the footage to create the video. We have finished editing the video and hope

to share it in our next update letter after it is publicly released by the school.




Left: Nathan and Hannah filming for the music video.

Right: Nathan talking to high school boys at lunch.

We are grateful for each of you who continue to support our ministry both with your prayers
and your finances.

Please continue to pray that God will provide us with the exact projects that he wants us to
work on. Would you also pray that God would open more opportunities to travel to the
mission field. This truly is the desire of our hearts.

Thank you
The Fry Family
Lens of the Harvest



